

# TRENTHAM RUNNING CLUB COMMITTEE MINUTES

DECEMBER 2017

*Date | time* 12/12/2017 8:30 PM |

## In Attendance

Lionel Jones, Dan Jordan, Dan Maddock, Kaye Morrissey, Ryan Procter, Deb Thomas, Chris Tipper

## Apologies

Richard O'Keeffe, Fiona Ratic, Craig Taylor

## Actions from last meeting

- The new run group formed by Peter Clarke is going well.
- Coach training; update at January meeting.
- Stoke Council grant. C Taylor and KM to research and update at January meeting.
- Club website. DM is continuing to work on the new website with January as the target launch date.
- Storage container. Postpone further discussions until New Year as it's not a priority purchase.
- Junior tent has been delivered. RP has the junior tent, DJ has the senior tent. DT has the flags.

## Treasurer's report

- DJ will provide a full update on junior and senior accounts at January meeting.

## Membership

- LJ provided up-to-date membership statistics: 160 seniors, 57 juniors.

## Trentham Triple

- DC5K: DJ to provide financial summary at January meeting. 2017 had no race sponsor; may offer to Lexus to continue to develop working relationship.
- KM to look at triplicate race medals for TT 2018.
- Lexus to be considered as main sponsor for TT 2018. Discuss at January meeting.
- Review of all races at January meeting.

## Club Kit

- DM will approach Phil Thomas for design ideas, and KM will approach a designer friend for ideas and bring to January meeting.

## Birmingham League XC feedback

- DJ has received feedback from the league that Parkhall was very much enjoyed by the runners and was well organised. They will be happy to use the venue again.

## Club Presentation Evening

- 16 February 2018 at New Florence. DM will order the catering. Ticket price agreed at £7.00pp. C Tipper to promote via 5MM. RP agreed the junior presentation will take place separately at the clubhouse.
- DT has received trophy order.

## Online Renewals 2018/19

- LJ to explore whether new members and family membership can use the England Athletics website to join TRC. Update at January meeting.

## AOB

- LJ has delivered 'thank you for your service' voucher to Pete Hewitt which was gratefully received.
- RP raised the idea of TRC junior park run liaising with Jo Donnelly. There may be financial involvement but RP will discuss further with Jo and update at January meeting.
- RP advised there is a "half marathon workshop" being promoted. Committee decided not to publicise on TRC website.
- RP would like to recruit additional junior coaches; RP to advertise for volunteers. Update at January meeting.
- DT raised a query from a member whether Sunday runs are an official 'club run'. Committee agreed that they are a social run only.
- Club Santa Run date: Thursday 21 December 2017. C Tipper to promote via 5MM

## Date of Next Meeting

**[Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> January 2018 | 8:15 PM], [meeting room, Trentham Rugby Club]**